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The NW Energy Coalition (the Coalition) read with interest the proposal
that UCONS submitted into Puget Sound Energy’s (PSE) 2018-2019
Biennial Conservation Plan (BCP) docket, UE-171087. The NW Energy
Coalition supports all utility efforts to acquire all cost-effective
conservation, and we recognize that there may be customer groups that
need additional assistance or differing program design in order to
acquire these savings. In addition, we recognize and value the non-
energy benefits that conservation can provide, including air quality and
health benefits and reduced utility bills.

The Coalition was not involved in the development of this proposal from
UCONS, but as a member of PSE’s Conservation Resources Advisory
Group (CRAG), we encourage PSE to review this proposal and consider
whether this approach or a similar one could help serve manufactured
home residents with low incomes, who are not already being served by
PSE programs or through community action agencies.

If PSE does move forward with such a program for this market, we
would encourage the Company and any contractors to coordinate
closely with existing low-income service providers to ensure that there
is no duplication of service and that served residents are also made
aware of the other low-income services available to them. The Coalition
would also encourage the Company to include more comprehensive
weatherization measures in the visit, so that there are fewer lost
opportunities once a contractor is servicing a home.

I am happy to discuss this proposal and PSE’s views at a future CRAG
meeting.

Cordially,

Amy Wheeless, Policy Associate
NW Energy Coalition



